
3-16-2023 

 

Cotton Boll Quilt Guild Meeting Minutes 

Auburn Chamber of Commerce 

714 E Glenn Ave., Auburn AL 36830 

 

6:35 Michelle Kloeti, Guild President, called the meeting to order by welcoming 

members and visitors.  She also recognized the March birthdays:   

Birthdays: 

 Becky Berry 

 Sydney Caldwell 

 Lee Ann Scoggins 

 Becca Clash 

Visitors: 

 Laura Goudreau – visiting member from Washington 

 

Old Business: 

Michelle asked for a motion to pass February 2023 minutes; Judy Wood moved to 

approve minutes, Caroline Marti seconded. All members present were in favor. Michelle 

declared that minutes passed. 

 

Michelle asked for a motion to pass February 2023  Treasurer’s Report.  Becky Berry 

moved to accept the report and Irene Nelson seconded the motion. All members 

present were in favor.  Michelle Kloeti declared that the financial reports for passed. 

 

Retreat 2023 – Pat Hobaugh reported that there were 22 signed up to date.  Retreat will 

be May 18-21.  Caroline Marti has forms available for those wishing to participate.  Guild 

needs a minimum of 25 attendees. 

 

2023 Budget – At time of meeting, 54% of the votes were in and majority was in favor, so 

budget passes. 

 

Directories were in the back of the room labeled with names. Guild members were 

asked to sign acknowledging receipt. 

 

Mini Quilt Swap – Linda Hayes announced that tonight was last night to sign up.  She 

would be mailing the names/wishes to the participants. 

 

New Business: 

 

Pioneer Day – Fort Mitchell- April 22. There will be a quilt show.  Those wishing to enter a 

quilt need to turn it in to Stitch Therapy from April 4-13. 

Flavin Glover informed the guild that there is a quilt show in the Pioneer Museum in Troy 

through April 1.   It is open Thursday, Friday, & Saturday from 10-4. 



Retreat – Reminder to bring your own nametag.  T-shirts are still available.  There are 6 

members in the retreat committee, and a new chairperson will be needed for next 

year.  Three ironing boards are needed for retreat.  Teri will bring guild irons. 

2023 Audit – Harriet Haughton performed the financial audit.  Her findings were that 

everything was in good order.  Bank statement has been reconciled monthly.  No 

discrepancies present. 

Round Robin – anyone interested in participating needs to see Nola Chambers tonight. 

UFO Challenge – closed as of the meeting time.  There are 11 participants.  Projects 

need to be presented to Frances Thomason every month. 

Barn Quilts – Linda Hayes informed guild members about a Barn quilt painting class on 

August 19th.  The cost is $25.00.  There is a minimum of 5 participants and a maximum of 

12. 

Retreat in Ashville, NC in August.  Anyone interested needs to see Linda Fenty. 

Next board meeting will be on June 8, 2023, at Esther Flitcroft’s home. 

Door Prize Drawing: Frances Thomason was the winner. 

********************************************************************************************** 

6:59 Show and tell: 

Susan Turner – 159 Counties in Georgia Quilt made by 8th graders 

Linda Fenty – Purple Kaffe Fabric Quilt 

 Modern Quilt – Purse Quilt 

 Sudoku Houses Quilt- Linen from Denmark 

Linda Hayes – Green House Applique quilt 

Nola Chambers – Edita Sitar inspired applique quilt. 

Chilhowie Quilt Presentation – Linda Hayes, Teri Meinhardt, Michelle Kloeti, Frances 

Thomason, & Irene Nelson 

Business meeting was closed at 7:20 by Michelle Kloeti, so that guild members could 

move around freely for the binding demonstration. 

7:20 Binding demonstration – members were split into three groups to visit the three 

stations exhibiting/instructing different types of binding. 

 

Minutes respectfully taken by: 

Irene Nelson 

April 19, 2023  


